
1st July 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
I hope this week’s newsletter finds you safe and well. This 
week we have proudly shared our end of year reports. As a 
newcomer to the school it was an absolute pleasure to read all 340 reports ,  
honestly it was, because of the wonderful personal comments representing the 
many gifts, talents and unique qualities our children possess. 
  
With just over two weeks until the end of the term many schools may be ‘winding 
down’. This is certainly not the case at Knypersley First School or any of our CFLP 
Trust schools. We have been reviewing our history and geography curriculum  
looking specifically at development of skills and knowledge. We also had our Maths 
Triad where colleagues from across the CFLP MAT looked at the quality of teaching 
in maths. I am delighted to share Mrs Minton provided a very clear  
picture of maths in our school and our children and staff were excellent. 
  
Elsewhere in the school most of our transition lesson observations and discussions 
have now taken place. We hope you and your child feel fully prepared for the next 
academic year.  
  
Finally, I am delighted to share we will be visited by British explorer and adventurer, 
James Ketchell in September British Adventurer & Motivational Speaker - James 
Ketchell. Our PTFA have kindly agreed to pay towards the cost of his visit. We do 
hope you can join our team and PTFA at next week’s Summer Fair on Friday  8th July 
at 3:30pm to add more funds to our thriving PTFA. 

We look forward to seeing you at the Biddulph parade on Saturday 2nd July.  
Remember to cheer our pupils or should I say ‘crayons’! 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Mrs Z.L. Cooper 
Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

5th July 2022 

Year 2 Parent Engagement 

1.40pm 

5th and 6th July 2022 

Year 3 Trip to Middleport Pottery 

6th July 2022 

Year 1 Trip to Llandudno 

7th July 2022 

Year 2 Change 4 Life festival at 

Bidduph Valley Leisure Centre 

8th July 2022 

Year 4 Forest School am 

Class 4 Forest School pm 

Knypersley Summer Fair—

3.30pm start 

11th July 2022 

Leavers Concert at 6.30pm 

Nursery Graduation 9.15am 

12th July 2022 

Year 4 to The Sandhole Park 

13th July 2022 

Year 2 Trip to Knowsley Safari 

Park 

14th July 2022 

Reception Trip to Peak Wildlife 

Park 

18th July 2022 

Year 4 Final Celebrations—

2.45pm 

School Closes for  

Summer on Monday  

18th July 2022 at the  

usual end of day times 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

Busy Bees     96.6%  Class 5  100% 

Caterpillars   96.0%  Class 6  96.0% 

Class 2          95.6%  Class 7  92.0% 

Class 3          98.6%  Class 8  93.7% 

Class 4  95.0%  Class 9  94.1% 

Congratulations to Class 5 who have achieved 100%             

 attendance for the week! 

Week Commencing 20th June  2022  

 Whole School Attendance—95.8% School target — 96.5% We will be on Week 3 of our 
new dinner menu next week. 

https://jamesketchell.net/
https://jamesketchell.net/


Achiever of the Week 

 

Busy Bees Alyssia Bickerton 

Caterpillars Travis Wood 

Class 2  All of Class 2 

Class 3  All of Class 3 

Class 4  Lexi James 

Class 5  Olivia Willcocks 

Class 6  Harry Walley 

Class 7  Lexie Salt 

Class 8  Charlotte Marsh 

Class 9  Teagan Byng 

Celebrate Good Times!  

Congratulations 

This week Rockstars Values—Inspiration and 
Leadership! 

Thank you so much for making Knypersley the 
best place to be! 

Nursery  Alfie Gregory &  Otis Gayle
  

Busy Bees William Mosson 

Caterpillars Rosalyn Pena 

Class 2  Albert Ford 

Class 3  Jenson Jones 

Class 4  Cory Wylde 

Class 5  Ellie Watkins 

Class 6  Tailah Hallmark 

Class 7  Daniel Proudman 

Class 8   Charlie Griffiths  

Class 9  All of Class 9 

 

Knypersley Rockstars 

 

Class 2         Lucy Scothern  

Class 3         Harley Murphy  

Class 4         Quinn Campbell 

Class 5         Daisy Stewart 

Class 6         Olivia Ford  

Class 7         Ellie-Mae Cowdrey 

Class 8         Freddie Dickenson 

Class 9          Eden Short 

Author of the Week 

House Points 

       Congratulations to Water  

Fire  246 Water  256 

      Air 241      Earth  206 

Keep up the good work everyone!  

 

Knypersley PTFA Summer Fair 

We are excited to announce that we will be   

holding our Knypersley PTFA Summer Fair on 

Friday 8th July. 

This will be taking place straight after school at 

3.30pm. 

We hope you will support our school with this 

event and look forward to seeing you all at the 

summer fair on the 8th July. 

 

 

  

Thank you from Biddulph Council 

A big thank you to everyone who is taking part in the 
Biddulph Festival Launch parade on Saturday. 

Our school theme is ‘The Day the Crayons Quit’ by 
Drew Daywalt, a book that our children love. 

The parade starts at 11am from Biddulph Library.  

We will have balloons, flags and dancing ribbons, sign and 
giant crayons. We will certainly be eye-catching. Thank you 
again! 

Class 4 Attendance Winners 

Well done Class 4, you have won the attendance 

award for this term! As a reward you will be     

having an additional Forest School session on   

Friday 8th July in the afternoon.  Please bring 

your usual forest school kit with you 

in a bag on that day. 
















